

AURORA SENIOR PUBLIC SCHOOL

125 Wellington Street West Aurora, Ontario L4G 2P3

> Tel: 905-727-9751 Fax: 905-727-1811

Dear Parents / Guardians:

During March Break, construction will begin on the new Kindergarten and other primary rooms on the lower level of the school. The lower level has now been vacated and will be off limits to staff and students for the balance of this school year. During the summer months, the Science and Art classroom reconfigurations will begin, followed by gym renovations, construction of a new Music room, the outdoor Kindergarten play area and the parking lot.

Student and staff safety is a priority during construction at Aurora Senior. Whenever contractors are working at a school or administrative site where students and/or staff are present, it is expected that the building occupants will adhere to all Health and Safety precautions. These precautions will be outlined to staff and students as necessary by the Principal.

Please note that in order to accommodate disposal bins and construction vehicles the pathway to the school yard at the east end of the school from Wellington Street will be blocked off after the March Break. All construction traffic and deliveries have been scheduled to avoid our entry and dismissal times in the bus loop.

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we begin an exciting phase of our preparations for next year in our new Kindergarten to Grade 8 school.

Please call us if you have any questions.

Ken Arnott Principal Claudia Fischer Vice Principal